Andover Way Middlesbrough TS8 9HL

Tel: 01642 591053

Email: office@viewleyhill.org.uk www.viewleyhillacademy.co.uk Head Teacher: Mrs K Barkley





# CHRISTMAS AT VIEWLEY HILL



This newsletter gives more detail about Christmas activities at Viewley Hill over the coming weeks. If you have any questions about any of our events, please ask your child's teacher, or a member of staff on the gate. These arrangements are based on all staff and children being in school and will be amended should classes or individuals be required to isolate due to Covid-19.

Although in a different way, we very much look forward to sharing Christmas with you!

# CHRISTMAS CARDS

If your child would like to bring Christmas cards to school they should do so by <u>Friday 11th December</u>. Cards will be put in a class post box until this date.

Cards received after this date will not be able to be given out.

Following protective measures, cards will be given out on <u>Tuesday 15th</u> **December**.



We will be holding our Christmas jumper day on <u>Friday</u> 18th December.

CHRISTMAS JUMPER DAY

Children can replace their school jumper with a Christmas jumper for the last day of term.

We look forward to sharing the end of term with you in festive style!



### CLASS PARTIES

All classes will have a Christmas party / treat in the last week of term.

This will include a range of games as well as snacks and treats!

Please look out for a Marvellous Me from your child's teacher with more detail closer to the time.





Christmas raffle tickets are still available. Tickets can be bought until <u>8th December</u> and the raffle will be drawn on <u>Friday 11th December</u>.

Good look everyone!

# CHRISTMAS DINNER

Unfortunately due to Covid restrictions and associated staffing capacity, Middlesbrough are not able to offer a full Christmas dinner service to all children.

For those children who have school dinner, there will be festive choices throughout the last week of term.

## CHRISTMAS PERFORMANCES

The children and staff are all working hard towards our Christmas performances.

These will be recorded throughout next week and then uploaded to our UTube channel during the last week of term for you all to enjoy.

Performance recordings will happen as follows:

KS1 Nativity: Wednesday 9th December

KS2 Carol Service: Wednesday 9th December

Reception Nativity: Friday 11th December

Nursery Nativity: Tuesday 15th December

For more information please speak to your child's teacher who will be happy to share with you more detail about the recording process.



# !! COVID 19 SYMPTOMS AND TESTING !!

Thank you for all your efforts in ensuring that we are aware of any children who need to isolate, have symptoms, or are awaiting test results for Covid-19. In order for the whole school community to have a safe and happy Christmas, please continue to keep me as informed as possible. Thank you in advance.

Mrs Barkley